Road Running Report to Hampshire Athletics Annual General Meeting - March 2021

The Hampshire Road Race League Committee which normally meets every six weeks has not been able to meet since the beginning of the Corona Virus Lockdown although we managed to hold our 2020 AGM virtually.

With Road Racing suspended it is pleasing to report many Hampshire Clubs have been able to organize Virtual events thereby keeping competition alive. England Athletics have encouraged this idea and have held several National events

This week I took part in a Great South Run Microsoft online meeting to discuss this years event which will hopefully take place in Portsmouth on the 17th October. I was impressed with the ideas being voiced that could allow such an event to be held safely and within Government and England Athletic Guidlines. I will keep the Executive informed of developments

Colin Goater

Road Race Secretary